
Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Minutes of August 24, 2011 Monthly Meeting 

 
Secretary’s Report 

Marie McMillan read the minutes from July’s monthly meeting, which were 
accepted as read. 

Treasurer’s Report July 28 – August 23, 2011 
 The beginning balance was $2,081.09.  
 The ending balance was $1,712.08. 

 $24.19 was received from three-putt moneys and bank interest. 
$393.20 was spent on monthly meeting expenses, GHIN fees, and the 
lunch for Rally for the Cure.   
 ($98 of the $1,712.08 belongs to the hole-in-one fund.) 

 
Report from Rally for the Cure  

Marilyn Hughes reported that $1368.00 was raised for Rally for the Cure 
through tournament fees, donations, 50/50 raffle and the “In Memory Of” 
and “In Honor Of” board.   The men’s group donated $220.00 for a total of 
$1588.00 
 
Discussion was held concerning researching other non-profit 
organizations whose function it is to support cancer research.  Members 
would like to support a group that does not use a large amount of monies 
raised for administrative costs but gives nearly all donations to cancer 
research.   Members would also like to know if there is an organization 
that would give the monies we raise to local needs.   
 

State Day 
 State Day at Bangor Muni will be on August 30, 2011.   
  
 People who have volunteered to set up for the breakfast, provide food for 

the breakfast, and help with registration will be sent a reminder e-mail by 
Kathy Constantine. 
 
Tee-off time for the tournament will be at 9:00 AM. 
 
There will be no ladies’ drop area on the second hole during this 
tournament.   
 

Nominating Committee 
Members of the Nominating Committee are Kathy Anderson, Janet 
Anderson, Louise Shindler, and Rachel LaPointe.  Kathy reported for the 
committee. 
 
A plea was made for people to volunteer for the offices of President, Vice 
President, and for three members at large to serve on the Executive 
Committee. 



 
The following have volunteered to hold office:  Marilyn Rice, President; 
Karen Bamford, Vice President; Janice White, Treasurer; Gwen 
Archambault, Secretary.  Vi Kemp, Cyndi Whalen and Shirley Kile have 
volunteered to be members at large. 

 
If anyone else would like to be considered for an office or member at large, 
they are urged to call members of the nominating committee.  The slate 
will be voted on at the October 5th meeting.  
 

Tee Containers for Tee Boxes on the Course 
Members would like to have containers for broken tees placed on the tee 
boxes of the course.  Dianne Herring is going to research this matter and 
work with Brian to see if this can be implemented.  
 

Annual Meeting  
The annual meeting of the Bangor Women’s Golf Club will be held on 
October 5th at Angler’s Restaurant in Hampden.  The restaurant is at the 
corner of Rt. 202 and Colebrook Road.  Social hour will begin at 5:30 PM; 
dinner will be served at 6:30 PM.  
 

Ladies’ Day at Lucerne Golf Course 
There is a sign-up sheet in the locker room for the first Ladies’ Day at 
Lucerne Golf Course, September 7.  Greens fees, a cart, and the 
tournament fee will all be included in the $30.00 fee.  

 
Note from Charlene 

Marie McMillan read a note from Charlene Wiseman thanking the 
members of BWGC for their cards, support and prayers during her illness.    

 
Thank-you Notes 

Louise Shindler requested that a thank-you note be sent to Steffie Garfield 
for donating items to be used as prizes during our theme days.   
 
Marilyn Hughes will send a thank-you to the president of the Bangor 
Men’s Golf Club for their participation in the Rally for the Cure.   
 

Future Tournaments 
Thursday, September 1, we will tee off at 8:00 AM.  After that, tee-off time 
may change to 9:00 AM. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM.   
        Respectfully submitted 
 
        Gwen Archambault  
        (Secretary Pro-tem) 
             


